    KINGSTON ON SOAR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 4th July 2017 at 7.00 pm,
in the Coronation Room at the rear of the Village Hall
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	Present:
Parish Councillors; M Johnson (MJ), G Aldridge (GA), S Dale (SD), D Fairbanks and N Smith (NS). 
Borough Councillor; Stuart Matthews and County Councillor; Andrew Brown (AB). 
Parish Clerk; R Parrey (RP).
Welcome 

MJ welcomed those present to the meeting.

Apologies for absence

There were no apologies for absence. 
Declarations of interest

There were none.
Minutes of AGM on 9th May 2017
These were agreed and signed as a correct record.
Matters arising from the AGM on 9th May 2017
Church information board (item 7.1): SD reported that the church display board is installed and Norman Beeby has approved it. Water is getting in between the glass  and the boards; SD  will attend to this.

Dog bags and bins (item 8.1): SD reported that he will be replacing the two dog bins in the village: the bins at Ratcliffe and near Kegworth Bridge will be re-furbished. The location of the bin at the junction of Wossock Lane and West Leake Lane is yet to be established.

Rushcliffe Town and Parish Forum: MJ confirmed that he had attended this event on 16th June 2017 at the Rushcliffe Arena. He said that the majority of the speakers were talking about what they had achieved to help the NHS. Also, the new leader of the Borough Council introduced himself and Glen O'Connell spoke about the work of how the Rushcliffe Growth Boards are helping to create jobs.

Finance

Financial up-date: Refer to the Appendix A.

Audit of accounts year ended 31st March 2017: RP reported that, since the AGM, Graham Grocock had completed his internal audit. The Annual Return together with any supporting documents have been posted to Grant Thornton, who have acknowledged receiving them.
Transparency fund: RP reported that a laptop and scanner has yet to be purchased.

Location of assets: RP reported that he had up-dated the assets register to show that the marquee and trailer are now stored at the Soar Boat club at Normanton. The copier has been disposed of as it is no longer fit for its purpose.
Planning and Development Matters
New applications: There were none
On-going applications: 
Hardstaffs site, Gotham Road. The proposed erection of a workshop unit was granted by the Borough Council on 24th May 2017.
Kegworth station  yard, Station Road. Comments from the developers to queries from the Borough Council have been received together with a revised plan. The deadline for comments is 12th July 2017.
Other development matters: 
Planning consultations. SM said that when the Parish Council objects to an application it should seek support from him.
MJ said he would arrange for the Parish Council's emails address to be registered with the Borough Council.
Planning cluster session. MJ said Sutton Bonington councillors would be interested in attending these sessions and has suggested that their village hall would be a suitable venue. SM offered to organise the meeting. 

Traffic

Cycle races: SM, AB, NS and MJ had attended a meeting on 26th June 2017. with representatives of Nottingham Constabulary, cycle clubs and the County Council Highways. Attendees heard that the police had agreed with cycle clubs, that races are legal and approved them for three nights a week and at weekends.

New Kingston crossroads: The junction is safer now that the road marking has been re-painted and the hedges have been cut.
Melton Lane crossroads: AB reported that an accident had occurred on 1st July when an ambulance had to be called out, two cars were damaged and road signs were demolished. 
The petition to have the give way signs replaced with stop signs will be presented at the County Council meeting in September. RP agreed to ask the Parish Clerk for Sutton Bonington Parish Council to send a template petition, which would then be used as Kingston Parish Council's own petition.

Finger post on The Green: MJ has reported the misspelling of Sutton Bonington.
Gotham Road paths: The state of this path has been reported and remedial measures are awaited.
Speed indicator: MJ reported that he had borrowed the speed indicator from West Leake for a week and placed adjacent to no. 53 West Leake Lane facing traffic approaching from West Leake. Traffic appeared to notice the 30 mph speed limit.
Public footpath to Ratcliffe: GA said she had reported that oil seed rape had fallen across the path : this has been partly cleared.
Village hall car park

Village hall: GA reported that there have been no meetings of the Management Committee since their AGM in February  
Car Park: MJ reported that he has been unable to find out when the re-surfacing by British Gypsum volunteers will be completed.
A litter bin has been ordered from Streetwise. It will be fixed to a concrete base in a location to be agreed with the Village Hall Management Committee.

RP agreed to check the records from the time of the transfer of land to the Parish Council.

Environment
Trees on The Green: SD confirmed that Steve Faulks completed his tree survey and submitted a report. Members agreed that SD should ask Steve Faulks to prune trees on The Green, and remove the dead tree near the wild flower area for quoted £300. Steve Faulks will be asked to liaise with Graham Grocock regarding the trees in the churchyard.
Bollards on The Green: MJ said he has painted the bollards. He will seek advice from the County council regarding fluorescent strips.
Flower tubs: These appear to be fine.
Wild flower area: P and J Services have strimmed the wild flower area as requested.
Best Kept Village Competition: SD reported that Kingston has got through to the second round of judging in the competition. Further judging will take place between Monday 3rd, and Friday 21st July.[image: image1.png]



Community events

Village Events: Members agreed that SD should firm up details of a community event to take place in the village towards the end of September.
Hire of marquee: RP has drafted conditions of hire: GA will insert a shorter version on the Parish Council's web site.
MJ said he had received two enquiries to hire the marquee.

The Boat club have volunteered to assist with erection of the marquee.

RP will invoice the Soar Boat club for hiring the marquee.
Village Plan
GA said she has up-dated the Village Plan and has asked for comments. She also said that more research is needed, which is best done online using SurveyMonkey.
Parish web site

RP reported that he had up-dated the web site as specified in the transparency code.
Items for newsletters

Members agreed that the following items be included:
· Best Kept Village Competition
· Information boards
· Dog bag bins
· Storage of marquee
· Audit of accounts
· Planning applications
· Bollards on The Green
· Trees on The Green
· Cycling
· Path problems
· Community events
· Village Plan
Any other business

Litter at Melton Lane junction: Nettles at Melton Lane Junction adjacent to Bull Farm Close have been cut and revealed an amount of litter. NS will ask Streetwise to remove it.
Donation to Loughborough Rowing Club: The rowing club kindly agreed to store the marquee for six weeks before it was moved to the Boat Club. Members agreed to donate £25.
Fire checks: AB said he is involved with checking the flammability of buildings over six storeys high.
The meeting closed at 9.10 pm
Date and venue of the next Parish Council meeting (AGM): 
Tuesday 5th September 2017 in the Coronation Room, at the rear of the Village Hall
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Appendix A 

Financial report for meeting on 4th July 2017

1. HSBC main a/c
Payments over £100 this financial year were as follows:
	Date
	Details
	Receipts
	Payments

	March to May
	Grass mowing by P & J Services (5 cuts)
	
	630.00

	April to June
	Clerk's salary 
	
	300.00

	June
	Materials for church display board (to S. Dale)
	
	191.82

	
	total
	
	1121.82


The balance is now £7517.44.
2. HSBC community events a/c
There have been no transactions this financial year, so the balance remains at £2514.57.

3. Car park a/c
There have been no transactions this financial year 2017, so the balance remains at £895.46.

4. Investment a/c
There have been no transactions this financial year, so the balance remains at £1139.80.

5. Allocated funds
These are as follows:
· Village Plan - £458.00

· Display boards - £360.16

· Transparency fund - £722.00.
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